

SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.

Monthly Meeting
November 13, 2018

Attendance:

- Brian Boehm, Ken Normandy ,Bill Means, Scott Heeter, Steve Close, Tom Becker, Dora Potekin, Beau Bosovich, Jon Speck, Jim Conte
- 20 total members present

Opening – Brian:

- Brian called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.
- Brian made introductions.

Secretary's report:

- Scott read the abbreviated minutes from October, no corrections
- Minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer's report – Bill Means

Details

- PNC checking (Club Range) – \$12,378.80
- PNC Savings (Initiation Fee Escrow) – \$5,354.78
- Johnson Bank (Rental House) – \$10,190.64
- Johnson Bank (Security Deposit) – \$890.06
- Tournament account – \$3,005.54
- Total Cash Assets Balance – \$31,819.82
- We are doing well.

Membership report – Steve Close

- It was reported that we have 80 regular members and 6 senior members for a total of 86 members. There are 10 people to reach out to and 7 dues reminders to send out.
- \$1,930 was collected this month from dues.
- Dues credits have been applied.
- No second reading.
- 2 First reading, Erin Jones and Quin Overmeyer
- Both introduced themselves and told the club a little about themselves

Rifle Team – Jon Speck

- Jon went to the Southeastern league meeting in October. They have introduced the modified "F" class into the league and Jon explained how this works.
- There will be no league November 15th and 22nd due to hunting and Thanksgiving.
- Southwestern league to start November 29th.
- Open sectionals planned for March 2nd and 3rd.
- Jr. Sectionals will be March 9th and 10th in Appleton.
- We will host state if Winnequah pulls out and that is scheduled for March 23rd and 24th.
- Mid State Postal league to start in January.
- Jon collected \$181 in fees from league.

Pistol League – Bill Means

- 9 of 12 weeks are complete. There are quite a few people behind. He needs to have scores in by the 24th of December. The Sunday night group has been pretty active
- Winter league will start in January
- Bill talked about the Union Grove League. They will be using the club on Friday evenings from 4:30 – 7:30, starting December 7th until March 30th.

Maintenance – Jim Conte (Brian Reported)

- Glass Block, Brian has a rough estimate of \$1,500 however, it is still pending till weather permits.
- Lane 6 is not turning 100% and Jim said the lanes need to be calibrated. The system is very old. New member David Shrank said he would look at the system with Jim to see if there is a way to redo it.

Rental – Brian reported:

- Nothing new to report.
- Brian said he has the east eave to work on.

Match Director – Dora Potekin:

- Dora asked for dates in January for sectionals. January 25 – January 27 were approved.
- Asked for date for the Wisconsin indoor. April 12 – April 14 were approved.
- Oktoberfest went well. Had 3 relays with 27 shooters total. 6 members participated. Made \$803 for the club.

Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich

- Hunters Education was good. Beau had 30 students total and all graduated.
- Brian asked if there was a post survey done and Beau said the DNR does that and there is no direct feedback from them.
- Beau reported he has a good team even though he lost a couple of guys. Might recruit a couple more in the future.

Communications :

- Dues Credits submitted.
- 1 NRA membership renewal.
- Went over the complete details of the sectionals dates to ensure everything was correct for the newsletter.
- Working on the winter newsletter. Anyone wanting something in the newsletter, Tom needs to have it by the 15th of December.

Old Business:

- Boy Scouts – Committee has been put together with Brian, Jon , and Beau being part of it. The Boy scouts have a pilot program they the committee is working on. Overall, they are looking at putting together a safe program to introduce youth and scouts to pistol and rifle shooting.

New Business:

- Ken brought up looking into a trauma kit for the club. Brian will look into this. There was some discussion if it was really needed and it was decided that it would not hurt. Members would need to be trained once the kits were introduced.

Good of the Order:

- Thermostat setting was brought up and discussed about making sure that when members raise temp they don't put it on hold.
- Tom also mentioned that we still need a 4th person for the weekly cleaning.

Closing:

- Brian adjourned the meeting at 8:02 pm

Respectfully submitted:

Scott Heeter
Southport Gun Club